
Tuart Hill Primary School eNews 12 February 2021  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, School Board and Staff,  

Schools return to Phase Four Operating Procedures 

Echoing the Premier, thank you all for the part you have played in observing the post lock down transition period.   

Schools are open, and safe for learning.  

The following arrangements apply during Term 1, 2021 for all WA public schools: 

 From 12.01am on Sunday 14 February 2021, staff and secondary students are no longer required to wear a mask. 

 Physical distancing measures still apply, including one adult per two square metres (venue capacity) and 
maintaining 1.5 metres between adults, where possible. 

 Good hygiene practices should be promoted and maintained.  

 Parents/carers and visitors may access school sites without a mask, but observing physical distancing and good 
hygiene practices applied.  We all still need to be careful. 

 Direct physical contact is still to be avoided (handshakes, hugs, etc) 
 

Staff work hard to ensure healthy interiors for their classrooms.  Disinfectant, wipes and sanitiser is available in every 
classroom. 

We need to maximise the use of indoor and outdoor space to physically distance students when possible.  Therefore, 
we will retain the shorter, smaller Senior (Years 4,5,6) and Junior (Years 1,2,3) assemblies.  Merit Certificates will be 
awarded at these assemblies, and parents can be assured that they will receive an SMS if their child is to be presented 
with an award at a particular assembly so that they may attend if possible. 

As well, parents will be aware that our school exercises extra cleaning during the day as part of Phase Four conditions.  
Our play and sports equipment, including the hard play structures, are disinfected following Recess and Lunch play. 
Toilets are checked several times a day to ensure soap dispensers are full and handtowel available.  High touch points 
are disinfected – rails, doors, ledges.     

The Heathy WA website is the best source of information, and I encourage you to refer to it whenever you feel the 
need. I hope I have covered off most points here. Please do not hesitate to catch me for a chat, or to email me 
beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au  at any time.  Thank you. 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 3 
February 

15 
 

16 
Senior Choir 7.45-
8.25 am 

17    Junior Choir  
        7.45-8.25 am 
 
Staff Meeting 3-6 pm 
 

School Board Meeting  

18 
Green Team Lunch Time 

19 
 Yr 4,5,6 Assembly  
8.45 ~9.00 am 

Week 4 
February 

22 
Yr 6 Leadership Day #1 

23 
Senior Choir 7.45-
8.25 am 

24     Junior Choir  
7.45-8.25 am 
 
Class Meetings 5- 5.25 
and 5.30 – 6 pm 

25 
Green Team Lunch Time 

26 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly  
8.45 ~9.00 am 

Week 5 
February 

1 Labour Day Holiday 2 
Senior Choir 7.45-
8.25 am 
 

3     Junior Choir  
7.45-8.25 am 
 

4 
Green Team Lunch Time 

5  Yr 4,5,6 Assembly  
8.45 ~9.00 am 

Week 6 
February 

8 9 
Senior Choir 7.45-
8.25 am 
 

10      Junior Choir  
7.45-8.25 am 
 
Staff Meeting 3.15 -
4.30 pm 

11 
Green Team Lunch Time 

12  Yr 1,2,3 Assembly  
8.45 ~9.00 am 
Faction Swimming Carnival 
Years 4-6 Friday 12th March 
8.40-1pm  Servite College Pool  

https://www.healthywa.wa.gov.au/
mailto:beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au


Student Absences 

It is really important that your child/ren attend school every day. This supports children to develop routines, allows 
them to have expectations around how their day will go and is critical to building strong foundations for learning.  
Students make the best progress and achieve to their abilities when they attend school regularly.  Missing school 
equals missing out, socially, emotionally and educationally. 

However, we know that germs and viruses abound, and accidents occur.  If your child must miss school, you may let 
us know via: 

 SMS – text 0417 931 262 – simply state your child’s first name and surname, Year Level, Room Number and 
a brief reason eg: Beverly Innes. Year 3 Room 21 – unwell. Note: this is a no-reply number. 

 The Website - https://tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/information/student-absence/ - fill in the online form. 

 Email tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au with your child’s first name and surname, Year Level, Room Number 
and a brief reason eg: Beverly Innes. Year 3 Room 21 is away today as she is unwell. 

 Phone the Administration – 9413 1500 

Tuart Hill Primary School works hard to support families and individuals to maintain high 
attendance rates.  Parents may expect contact from your child’s class teacher, the Front 
Office ladies or me, in my Principal capacity, in the event of unexplained and/or persistent 
absence. We care about making sure every child has the best opportunities to grow and 
develop and wish to work in partnership with you to maintain high attendance rates.  

Our Student Attendance Policy is available on our Website 
https://tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/05/Tuart-Hill-Attendance-
Brochure-for-Parents.pdf and , as usual, I welcome conversation with all families to make 
sure all our students attend every day they can. Thank you. 

On line Service Agreements 

Our school provides access to Department of Education online services.  These enhance the contemporary learning 
opportunities available to students and the range of teaching tools available to staff to deliver the Western Australian 
Curriculum.  

Thank you to the majority of parents who have taken time to look through the list of 
sites our school may use in the course of our teaching.  And double thanks to the 
parents who have returned packages when we found areas that needed attention.  As 
a result, most of our students can begin accessing the laptops, desktops, chrome books 
and iPads form Monday next week.  

If you have not returned your child/ren’s On Line Service Agreement, please look through it now and indicate your 
agreement or otherwise.  If you need a new agreement for whatever reason, please email me back and I will make 
sure one is placed in your child’s bag on Monday. 

The whole package needs to be returned to School so that an online services account can be created for your child. 

Please note that while every reasonable effort is made by schools and the Department to prevent student exposure 
to inappropriate online content when using Department provided online services, it is not possible to completely 
eliminate the risk of such exposure.  Our school takes cyber-safety seriously.  

As such, we ask that parents only post images of their own child/ren to social media, and never name nor tag another 
student or member of our community. Many parents have very good reasons why they do not post images of their 
children online and require that their digital security is not inadvertently compromised.  If our school must name 
students in electronic media, we only every use first names, but generally we do not identify any students and 
appreciate that you will do the same.  Thank you. 

Please contact Mrs Bell, Associate Principal Joe.Bell@education.wa.edu.au if you have questions regarding on-line 
services agreements or any other online issue; thank you. 

National Schools Parent Survey 2020 – reflecting on the operations of our school for improvement in 2021. 

Our school strives to be the best school in Western Australia, and as such, we seek feedback on how 
we are performing in your view.  Thank you to those families who have posted their thoughts – so far 
about 10% of our community has had their say.  

 I encourage you to think about your school based interactions and experiences during 2020 – a year 
like no other! – and previously, and let us know how well or otherwise the leadership, educators, staff and programs 
served you, your children and your family.  Please click this link to the National Schools Parent 2020 - 2021 Survey.   

https://tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/information/student-absence/
mailto:tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au
https://tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/05/Tuart-Hill-Attendance-Brochure-for-Parents.pdf
https://tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/05/Tuart-Hill-Attendance-Brochure-for-Parents.pdf
mailto:Joe.Bell@education.wa.edu.au
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-RaA4P3Ru0yDsLdutDYWJ48wK-RN0yNIqeg6CMKIbIZUODZTSTdTMkhEWklYTjNTQUw0MUxUWFpWQi4u


Please contact the Front Office if you would like to use a school iPad or laptop to complete the survey or if you prefer 
a hard copy of the survey. Your contributions help us make adjustments that will lead to a school that better fits the 
needs of our unique community. 

The survey will remain open for a few weeks, but I will share feedback trends to the School Board at our first meeting 
next Wednesday 17 February, so please take a few minutes to share your thoughts; thank you. 

Physical Education News – Term 1 Week  2 

This week our students in Years 3-6 have been playing T Ball, learning 
how to use a glove and run around bases. In PP-Year 2 our focus has 
been on class games as we get to know one another.   

Faction Swimming Carnival 

Years 4-6 Friday 12th March 8.40-1pm  
Servite College Pool  

All students in Years 4- 6 will be 
participating in our Faction Swimming Carnival at Servite College Pool.  A letter with 
all of the Information about this morning will be available soon.  

Interschool T20 Cricket – Years 4-6 – Thursday 18th March Charles Veryard Reserve    

Any year 4-6 student who is interested in participating in our annual cricket competition is invited 
to attend training during Senior Sport. We are hoping to have coaches from the WACA coming 
out to assist our students learning the rules of T20. If any parents would like to be involved in 
coaching or managing a team on the day, please email me. 

Our 2021 Faction Captains have already been working hard, setting up 
Junior and Senior Sport, supporting educatiors duing dteaching sessiona 
and packing away again after activities.  They have been responsible, 
energetic and thoughtful, and we wish thenm well in their duties all during 
the year. 

Please email me at Catherine.connolly@education.wa.edu.au if you have 
any questions.   

Yours in Sport,  Cathy Connolly Physical Education Specialist 

Music Notes 
Welcome back to 2021!  Choir will begin next week. 

Senior Choir (Year 5/6) Tuesday 7.45am- 8.25am  

Junior Choir (Year3/4)   Wednesday 7.45am-8.25am 

All students are welcome to have a two-week trial to see if they like 
Choir before signing up. 

The benefits of being in a choir include: 

 Singing in choir provides a sense of real belonging, offers 
new opportunities for learning, encourages student 
engagement, and promotes civic engagement. 

 Singing releases endorphins which reduce stress and anxiety 
levels and contribute to a positive mental state.  

This year the Junior Choir and Senior Choir will have the opportunity to perform in: 

 The Anzac Ceremony in Tuart Hill School Hall 

 One Big Voice festival at Perth Arena 

 Osborne Park Show 

 Crown Theatre for the Western Australian Government Music Society performance 

 The Massed Choir Festival at the Perth Concert Hall 

as well as a formal Music Assembly 'Show case' at Tuart Hill Primary School. 

Thanks for your support of our Music program. If you have any queries, please email me 
fay.edwards@education.wa.edu.au, thank you. Yours musically, Fay Edwards Music Specialist 

mailto:Catherine.connolly@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:fay.edwards@education.wa.edu.au


P&C News 
Our meeting last Wednesday was very successful and well-attended – please come along to any meeting,any time! 
They are well organised, run to time and fun!   

We have been lucky enough to arrange a hot cross bun fundraiser with LAWLEY’S 
BAKERY again this Easter season.  

There are three types of hot cross buns available: Fruit, Plain and Chocolate. 

The hot cross buns from Lawley’s Bakery are delicious and well worth the price. 

They all come in a six pack which normally sell for $8.20 in the shop.  

We are able to supply them for $6.50 per 6 pack. 

Please make sure all orders are left in the box in the front office or email  gaylia.mcqueen@education.wa.edu.au so 
we know what your order is. You can pay by cash or transfer to BSB  066-127 a/c 10131416 using your surname as 
description. Please ensure all orders are placed by MONDAY 22 MARCH 2021. 

Orders will be delivered to Tuart Hill Primary School on MONDAY 29th MARCH and 
distributed to classes or can be collected by parents.    

Please look out for a paper order form in you eldest childs’ school bag on Monday.  I have 
attached the form to this eNews for your interest, if you are happy to print your own.   

Thank you for supporting our school in such a delicious way. 

Meet some of our teachers    More next eNews…. 

Hello Tuart Hill students, parents and community, 

My name is Bec Catania and I am a new member of the Year 1 Teaching Team at Tuart Hill 
Primary School. I am the room 13 teacher, and I am very excited to meet my students and their 
families. I am a passionate Early Childhood educator with 5 years’ experience teaching across 
kindergarten and pre-primary and 8 years’ experience as a special needs education assistant. I 
love play-based learning and teaching through investigations, exploration and enquiry.   

In my spare time I enjoy reading a good book, cooking delicious food, spending time at the beach and trying to paint. 
I am recently married so you may see my maiden name as Miss Fleming.  I am looking forward to a great year 
together; Mrs Catania  

 

Hi, my name is Justin Krikstolaitis and I am excited to be the Pre-Primary B teacher on Fridays. I have 
been teaching since 2019 and spent a lot of time last year in the Kindy and Pre-Primary classes with 
relief work at Tuart Hill and in various schools.   Yours Sincerely, Justin Krikstolaitis 

 

¡Hola! My name is Karolien Appeldoorn and I will be teaching Spanish in 2021. I am 
originally from the Netherlands and have a passion for languages. If you want to 
speak French, German, Spanish, Dutch or English with me, please come over and have a chat! 

In my Spanish classes your child will learn to communicate and understand Spanish through 
meaningful interactions such as fun learning activities, stories and songs. Learning a language means 
learning about culture as well. My most important aim for our students is to develop their 
intercultural understanding, which means that students learn to value their own cultures, languages 
and beliefs, and those of others.  

If you have any questions, please send me an email karolina.appeldoorn@education.wa.edu.au or see me on my 
teaching days, Wednesday and Thursday afternoon.  

 

Hi my name is Shelley-Ann Harfoushian; Canadian by birth but global citizen by 
circumstances.  I am an experienced teacher having taught in Australia and abroad and have 
been delighted to call Tuart Hill Primary School home since 2017.   

In addition to teaching in a Year Two classroom, I am also the Gifted and Talented Lead 
Teacher.   Looking forward to a fantastic 2021! 
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Community News 

 


